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** ADVANCE NOTIFICATION of NavData Output Change** 
 

MANDATORY CHANGE:   _X_YES   ___NO 
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IMPLEMENTATION OF TIMOR-LESTE COUNTRY CODE 
 
14-April-2021 
 

BACKGROUND 

For users receiving the Jeppesen Supplemental NavData, Jeppesen provides a country code within columns 50-52 of 
Airport (PA), Heliport (HA), VHF navaid (D), and NDB navaid (DB/PN) records. Jeppesen will begin using the ISO 3166 
code of TLS for the country of Timor-Leste on these records. 
 
This document serves as the contractually required advanced notification for implementation of the new country code 
of TLS scheduled for implementation in AIRAC cycle 2111, effective 4 November 2021. 
 

SUMMARY 
 
When the data element is located in Timor-Leste, a value of TLS will be placed in columns 50-52 of the Supplemental 
NavData on Airport (PA), Heliport (HA), VHF navaid (D), and NDB navaid (DB/PN) records. 
 

CLOSING COMMENTS 
 
Please make the necessary adjustments to your processing systems to accept this new value in update cycle 
2111.  
 
Notices are intended for Jeppesen's Original Equipment Manufacturer (OEM) Customers only.  End Users of the data 
may contact their Avionics Providers with questions on the availability of data in their specific units.  If you are unable to 
receive the Timor-Leste country code, please contact your Jeppesen Business Representative.   If you have Technical 
questions about this notice, please contact Navdata Tech Support at phone (USA) 303-328-4445, e-mail 
navdatatechsupport@jeppesen.com, or fax (USA) 303-328-4137.    
 

 


